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               Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the Model T Ford Club 

of America.  Individual membership is strongly encour-

aged, & available $40 per year which includes the Vintage 

Ford Magazine.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 126 

Centerville, Indiana 47330 

 765-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com 

IN MEMORIUM - BOB SIEGLITZ  BY Larry Azevedo 
A couple of years ago Bob gave a great presentation to the club about his trip from Los Angeles to Albuquerque circa 1937. There 
was no pavement and the total distance was about 1500 miles! He had only one small car problem shortly after he left LA and had 
no flat tires(!). Driving across some of the desert required driving on sheets of plywood that he had to lay in front of the car, drive 
over and then move the plywood. The trip took two weeks. See Obit on page  9. 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (cell) 264-9970   

 

Vice President      Stan Gauna                           296-0799 

                sgauna@centurylink.net  

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                             (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

        pandmdu@swcp.com 

   

    

Directors    
                                    

 Mark Wing                         271-8912                         

                                         msjbwing@msn.com 

 

          Kirk Peterson                     438-2603 

                                      susanandkirk@msn.com                                                  

                

          Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

         pandmdu@swcp.com 

 

 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  Bernice Young                           294-7450 

                                                       modeltdoctor@msn.com 

 

 

 

 

2015  Committee Contacts. 
 

We Welcome New Members!! 

Please go to our website and fill out an application 

form and turn it in with your money. Please con-

sider joining the National organization MTFCA for 

a bi-monthly magazine and National tours.  We 

welcome you to our monthly breakfast (T n 

‘Vittles) and our monthly meetings. Please  read 

your newsletter for tours, car shows and fun 

events. Welcome !! 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 

Mar 7      Car Show at Rich Ford Lomas and        

      Wyoming  (see inside for more  

                  information) 

Mar 7     Sieglitz Memorial 2-5  

Mar  14   T n’Vittles  The Range Café in 

                  Bernalillo 

Mar 26    Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00  

Apr 11   T n’Vittles at  11 at Monroe’s on  

                Lomas with a tour to follow 

Apr 23  Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00  

May 9   T n’Vittles at 8:30  at the Azevedo’s 

209 Hansen in Corrales. Womens’ driving  les-

sons to be held afterward. 

May 21  Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00  
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President’s Corner 

TOUR NEWS 
Mark your calendars now! We have 2 tours 
for this summer. The first to Silver City in 
the SW section of New Mexico and the 
second to northern NM and the Chama 
Valley.  Updated information will be avail-
able in the next newsletter. 
 
 June 4-7, 2015 the Azevdos and Petersons 
are planning a tour to Silver City. The Pal-
ace Hotel will be the host hotel.  
 
August  27-30 (tentatively) the Ross, Dun-
can and Ferro families are planning a tour 
based around the Cumbres & Toltec scenic 
railroad.  

 

Hi all.  

As I'm looking out my window and seeing all 

the snow, I am wishing that spring would get 

here, so I can get out and drive my model T. 

We had a wonderful meeting. sounds like 

we're going to have two wonderful tours com-

ing up. I can hardly wait to see all the fantastic 

sites that are in stored for us. I'd like to thank 

the wonderful people who are putting on 

these two fabulous tours. This coming week-

end we have Rich Ford on Wyoming, so 

please help us support Rich Ford for they 

have supported us over the years and hope-

fully years to come. For those attending the 

national meeting I'm glad that you are repre-

senting our great club. Everyone be safe and 

we will see you at the next club function. 

Thank you. 

 

Mark Dominguez 

 

 

Hospitality Corner  

by Bernice Young  

If you know of anyone who is ill, or 

needs a note of cheer, contact Bernice  

at modeltdoctor@centurylink.net, or 

294-7450. 

 

Cards have been sent to Bob Sieglitz’s 

family and to Gerald Hash who lost his 
brother. 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

3/17 Mark & Susan Wing 

3/28   Bill & Donna Hansen 

 

 

3/14 Vernon Armstrong 

3/6 Larry Azevedo 

3/16 Faith Carmody 

3/4 Hedy Dunn 

3/10 Laura Kammerer 

3/6 Medora Gaines 

3/29 Stan Gauna 

3/2 Carolyn Gilmore 

3/19 Jo Harris 

Rich Ford invites you to join them in celebrating their  
54 th” Anniversary 

Saturday: March 7, 2015  9:00 a.m. 
                               

Let us show our appreciation in their support of us over the past  
several years and get our T’s ready. 
 
 Since this is 2015, do we have a 1915 out there in “Lizzie Land” that we 
could perhaps put on display in the showroom like we did back in 
2012? Please get back to me on this as soon as possible so that ar-
rangements can be made. I need a car count no later than Sunday the 
1st of March if you plan on having your T in attendance. Call should 
you have any questions 459 5897.   Linda 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

3/15 Vern Harvey 

3/27 Robert Hawk 

3/1 Liz Scott 

3/13 Bob Ross 

3/22 Dante Van 

Doren 

3/28 Jahn Wright 
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

Meeting Refreshments 2015 

Date Provided By Provided By   

January 22, 2015 President Vice President  THANK YOU 

February 26, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross  Paul & Marilyn Duncan  THANK YOU 

March 26, 2015 Betty Housholder     

April 23, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles  Dave & Laura Ferro   

May 28, 2015  Stan & Janice Gauna     

June 25, 2015  Fran Gurule     

July 23, 2015       

August 27, 2015 Ice Cream Social Ice Cream Social   

September 24, 2015       

October 22, 2015       

November 19, 2015 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on 
the 26th  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE     

 T n Vittles 2015  

Date Hosted By Place 

January 10, 2015 Mark & Susan Wing THANK YOU 

February 14, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross THANK YOU 

March 14, 2015 Bill & Donna Hansen The Range Café in Bernalillo 

April 11, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles 

PLEASE NOTE THE TIME:  Monroe's @ 1520 Lomas NW (Lomas & 16th) 

9:00 a.m.  (small tour planned afterwards, stay tuned for details) 

May 9, 2015 Larry & Lorna Azevedo at their house in Corrales 8:30 A.M. Ladies driving lessons afterward 

June 6, 2015 Betty Housholder The Vineyard (our meeting place)  

July 11, 2015 Dave & Ann Merewether tba 

August 8, 2015 Mark & Sharon Dominguez tba 

September 12, 2015 Linda Riel Denny's @ 5201 San Antonio NE (I 25) 

October 10, 2015 Neil & MaryAnn O'Brien The Range Café @ Wyoming & Montgomery 

November 14, 2015 Stan & Janice Gauna tba 

December  No Breakfast  No Breakfast  

Still need someone to volunteer for refreshments in July, September and October. Please let Linda know if can fill one 

of these openings. Thanks 



 

 

 

For Sale & Want Ads 

For Sale:  Three 1925-26 license plates.  Call Bob Ross 293-1676 

For Sale: Clincher rims, several sets….Call John 505-294-4434 

For Sale:  small drum Ruxtel, many misc small parts, 1 complete engine    Call Clarence Schritter  

505-896-5557 or 505-238-9896. 

For Sale:  Dean Van Doren’s Model T stuff !  . Lots of wood at yard will sell for $20 a load can be 

used to build or burn.  Also has misc concrete and ceramic blocks for sale can be used outside $1 

a piece.   All of the Model T parts that are left over as of Jul4th will be sent to the scrap yard. Linda 

will be at Rich Ford so ask away. Call Linda 459-5897.   

For Sale:  1923 Coupe, TT truck call Vaughn 410-7492. 

For Sale:  1925 Model T Roadster, yellow wire wheels, Call Kevin Pohl 505-681-0930 $10,000. 

For Sale:  TT Rear End, 30x5 wheel parts….Call Gerald Hash 505-217-6273 

For Sale: Many new and used parts most are for 26-27 some for earlier years. Included are 6 engines 

sitting on my shop floor.  All of the parts are at my shop in South Fork, CO.  I won't be going to Colorado 

until mid-March.  I would be happy to let any of the Club members wander through my shop and ware-

house in South Fork after I get back up there.  It's 250 miles from Abq.  I have two cars for sale at this 

time, both in my shop in Tijeras.  1912 Speedster and 1925 Touring.  Both are running well and have 

been restored and painted.  Will also be selling parts and machinery from my CO. warehouse. Anyone 

with an interest can call Brian Dean at 505-286-7871 (H) or 505-573-7024 (C).   

 

 

Kirk  and Susan Peterson ; back from Hawaii 

tel:505-286-7871
tel:505-573-7024


 

 

NEW MEXICO CAR CLUB COUNCIL ANNUAL ACTIVITIES 

 

By Dave Merewether 

Information may also be found on our web site www.nmcarcouncil.com or on the NMCCC Facebook  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The NMCCC events of interest as of Feb 25, 2015 are:  

 The Museum Car Show (May 17)  
 Collector Car Appreciation Day (July 11),  
 The All Clubs Picnic (August 9),  
 The Swap Meet (September 25-27).  
 Volunteers are needed to support the Museum car show, and the Swap Meet.  
If you can help contact Joyce at oldcarnut1932@earthlink.net 

 

There is a SPRING THAW at the old car on April 18 see the attachment.  
There is a Craft show on March 21 to benefit Taft Middle school Music Dept.  
They would like show cars in the parking lot. See the attachment.  

Additionally the city of Albuquerque will  
sponsor 5 car show events: These are in the planning stage and NMCCC car club participation in plan-
ning is needed and volunteers will be needed to put on the events. See The attachment.  
 Elvis live in old town  20 cars (April 10)  
 Heights Summerfest 20-30 cars (June 13)  
 Fathers day in old town  20 cars (June 21)  
 Freedom 4 Balloon Fiesta Park all cars (July 4)  
 Route 66 Summerfest 100 cars (July 18)  
Again contact Joyce if you want to participate.  

http://www.nmcarcouncil.com
mailto:oldcarnut1932@earthlink.net


 

 

BREAKFAST AT WECK’S February 14,2015 

 

 

Valentine’s Day was celebrated by the Tin Lizzies at Weck’s on Juan Tabo. Even though it was a 

“long” drive for the West-siders  we had 4 cars and 35 people present. The service was great 

and the food excellent! The above photo was a group picture taken by Bob Ross. 

Dave, Laura, Susan and Mark enjoying their 

breakfast                                     

Stan, Janice and Mark dig in   

Below: Betty, Mi-

chael, Rose, Bill and 

Donna  taking left-

overs from Weck’s 

famous  “Big Belly” 

Breakfast    



 

 

SIEGLITZ, ROBERT AVERY SR. A Salute to Robert Avery Sieglitz, Sr. March 9, 1915 February 12, 

2015 "I have more fun and have done more things than anyone I know. I really enjoy life!" Barely 

three years after New Mexico became a state, Robert Avery Sieglitz was born in Las Vegas, New 

Mexico to Frank Peter Sieglitz, Jr . and Maude Avery Carse Sieglitz. He was raised in a family of 

four other siblings: stepbrother Ellis H. Sieglitz, brother Frank C. Sieglitz, sister Maude C. Sieglitz 

Bush, and brother Joseph E. Sieglitz. Bob spent most of his life in Albuquerque, where he attended 

Lincoln Junior High School, Albuquerque High School (graduating in 1934) and University of New 

Mexico. "I married my nurse! " Bob recalled meeting Emma Jane Guthmann in 1938 while having his 

appendix out. Jane and Bob married January 28, 1940. Together, they had three children: Janie 

Sieglitz Kobes of Conroe, Texas; Robert A. Sieglitz, Jr. of Sacramento, CA and Peggy Sieglitz Pul-

torak of Granbury, Texas; six grandchildren: Glenn R. Kobes, Jeffrey W. Kobes, Jennifer L. Pultorak 

Shafer, Edward J. Pultorak Jr., Sandra Jo Sieglitz Stone, and Sutter King Sieglitz, and 12 great 

grandchildren. Bob's first job was delivering ice in Las Vegas, New Mexico. In his younger years, he 

cut logs, delivered newspapers, and worked for Montgomery Wards, ushered for the Kimo and Sun-

shine Theaters, and then drove an ambulance. He worked with the National Youth Administration 

(which helped built the first Sandia Mountain ski run at Doc Long's Picnic Ground) and helped to sur-

vey at Chimayo, Pojoaque, San Juan and Otawi Bridge for the Bureau of Indian Affairs. Later, Bob 

worked at Higland Aircraft Engine Company, Lockheed, the Matson Navigation Corporation and at 

Sandia Base." In 1945 he became chief electrician and daily operator of Conchas Dam. In 1955, 

Bob started his insurance career. He retired from Massachusetts Mutual Insurance Company in 

1980 at age 65. An innovative entrepreneur, Bob started the fiberglass plant Nu Pro Manufacturing 

and a water ski park. Later, he went to work in Dhahran, Saudi Arabia with Arab Establishment for 

Projects . That job also took him to Thailand and Hong Kong. Until he died, he collected and re-

stored Model T Fords. He could not bear to sell his inventory and still owned five Model T's on his 

death. Of his long and varied work experience, Bob proudly said, "I have made and lost several for-

tunes, but I have always come out on top." A life-long Episcopalian, Bob Sieglitz was the first acolyte 

of St John's Cathedral. Later, for years, Bob and Jane and family prepared Easter morning breakfast 

at the church. An avid fly fisherman, Bob first fished the Jemez River in 1927. Observers envied his 

skill in being able to pull a fish from where others could not even get a bite. At age 72, he became a 

certified scuba diver and logged more than 90 dives all over the world. Ten years after Jane died in 

1982, Bob met Lawauna Jayroe. She became his close companion until she died in 2009. Bob en-

joyed telling the story of fishing the Jemez River at Hummingbird Music Camp a few years ago. He 

tripped over a log and fell. The proprietor of the property, a good friend admonished, "I don't want 

you coming up here, falling in the river, and dying." Bob looked at her and said, "What a way to go! 

Wouldn't that be great! Me with a fish on the end of my line, and then I fall and hit my head on a 

rock. That would be a great way to go, I think." We will miss him. There will be a Celebration of his 

life to be held on March 7, 2015, 2pm-5pm. Call for information to Barbara Baca (505) 410-9446. 

Donations can be made in his name to the Hummingbird Music Camp Scholarship Fund, (104 Hum-

mingbird Dr. Jemez Springs, N.M. 87025) and/or the UNM Students Mentor Program, contact Lloryn 

Swann (505) 272-4837.  

IN MEMORIUM 

The reception for Bob’s 100th birthday will now serve as a Celebration of his Life  from 2-5 pm at the  Elk’s 

Lodge 2430 Central Ave SE  Albuquerque.  Those going to Rich Ford  have been given the  blessing to leave 

early.   
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING 
      February 26,2015 

 

Mark Dominguez, President, called the meeting to order, followed by the members recit-
ing the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 The January minutes were approved as published in the Newsletter.  Marilyn Dun-
can, Treasurer, gave the Treasurer's report.  The group was reminded that those who 
have not paid their dues for 2015 may still do so before our report is made to the MTFCA. 
 Committee reports were given.  Dave Merewether reported that the car council as 
well as the City of Albuquerque have several events planned for the year and that they 
need volunteers to help plan and execute the events.  To volunteer, contact NMCC at old-
carnut1932@earthlink.com or Eric Warner at ewerner@cabq.gov for the City of Albu-
querque.   Robbi Ross reported that Saturday, February 28 was the deadline for submit-
ting information to be included in the Newsletter.  Mark Wing reported that he had 
posted pictures of 3 work days and the Breakfast at Weck’s on the website.  There were 
600 unique visitors to the website.  Hospitality chairman Bernice Young sent two cards—
one to Gerald Hash on the death of his brother and one to the family of Robert Sieglitz.  
Librarian Mark Dominguez said that any materials may be checked out for use by mem-
bers.  Members may request materials be brought to meetings or picked up at Mark's 
home or office.  Historian Marilyn Duncan reported that all the missing Newsletters had 
been printed by Robbi Ross for inclusion in the History records.  Kirk Peterson kept the e-
mails coming to us, even from Hawaii. Quartermaster Larry Azevedo reported everything 
was accounted for.  Raffle prizes were displayed and members were given time to pur-
chase tickets during the break. 

 Bob Ross reported that the February breakfast at Weck’s had 4 cars and 35 mem-
bers present.  Thanks Bob and Robbi for sponsoring this event. 
 A work day will be held on Saturday, February 28.  March 2 will be a special work 
day devoted to work on Ethan Ortega's car.  Both work days are at Larry and Lorna's. 
 Bill and Donna Hansen will host the March 14 breakfast at the Range Cafe in Berna-
lillo 
 Tom Miles will host the April 11 breakfast at Monroe’s on Lomas NW and it will be 
followed by a short tour to see the locomotive restoration project. 
 The Rich Ford Model T display will be held on March 7 from 9 am to 3 pm.  Nine-
teen car owners will display a Model T.  Larry and Lorna's two 1915 T's will be on display 
in the showroom to commemorate 100 years. 
 The memorial for Robert Sieglitz is on March 7 from 2 pm to 5 pm. 
 The National Model T meeting will be held in Anaheim, Orange County, California 
on March 27. 
 

mailto:oldcarnut1932@earthlink.com
mailto:oldcarnut1932@earthlink.com
mailto:ewerner@cabq.gov
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        Tentative plans for a summer and fall tour were presented.  Larry & Lorna Azevedo 
and Kirk & Susan Peterson are planning the summer tour to Silver City on June 4 to 7.  
The fall tour is being planned by Bob & Robbi Ross,  Paul & Marilyn Duncan and Dave 
Ferro & Laura Kammerer to Chama on August 27 to 30.  Lots of fun activities are in the 
planning stage.  Stay tuned for the final schedule. 
 The State Fair in September will have a Model T display and the ladies will do a car 
demonstration of taking a car apart and assembling. 
 Larry and Lorna Azevedo are planning some Kids’ work days and Larry requested 
suggestions for dates to schedule the events.  Sounds like fun for all who can attend. 
 The May 9 breakfast will be hosted by Larry and Lorna and that will be followed by 
a ladies' Model T driving event. 
 The cover for the next Vintage Ford Magazine will be a picture of our Tin Lizzies at 
the Abo Monument taken during last year's Mountainair tour. 
 
It is important to keep our membership in the MTFC above 50% in order to be covered 
by the insurance for the club events by the national organization.  To encourage member-
ship in national, Larry Azevedo made the motion that our local club give each person who 
is not a MTFCA member who places a new membership , be given a one year free mem-
bership in our local Tin Lizzies.  The motion was seconded.  After discussion, the motion 
carried.  If a person has already paid this year's membership in the Tin Lizzies, they will 
be given credit for membership for 2016. 
 Kirk Peterson announced that the Santa Fe Christian Academy where his grandson 
Tiger attends school is planning a fund raiser on May 2.  Members were requested to 
bring their cars to display at the event.  A raffle will be held to win a 1968 Camero and 
other prizes. 
 Delicious cookies and drinks were provided and served by Robbi and Bob Ross and 
Marilyn and Paul Duncan. 
 Paul Duncan presented the program on the Model T books written and published 
by Victor Page. 
 The meeting was adjourned. 
  
Respectfully submitted 
 Ann Merewether 
  
  

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 

The Enchantment Flyer 
 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday 

 of each month,  
 unless otherwise noted. 

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 


